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Headteacher Message 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
Israel and Palestinian Territories Crisis  
The news and images from Israel and Gaza continue to shock and sadden us and I know that 
many of you continue to feel compassion, not only for the victims of the crisis itself but also for 
people in this country who are victims of Islamophobia and anti-Semitism. I am proud we serve 
a broad community who will have different views, experiences and perspectives. We pride 
ourselves on being an inclusive and safe space, free from all forms of discrimination. We have 
endeavoured to provide a safe space for discussions in form time and in assemblies, as well as 
through Student SLT, ambassadors and presentations by students to SLT. It is vital that we all 
respect different viewpoints, even when we do not agree.  
Students at WSFG have traditionally worn badges of support for various causes or flags to 
reflect their identity. As you will be aware, we cannot be seen to support political causes and 
we therefore ask that students do not wear badges with political slogans, draw them on posters 
or on their hands. This will ensure that school remains a safe space for everyone.  
I know that our students are desperate to help the victims of the crisis and I am proud of their 
hard work and activism in planning events which will raise money for their chosen charities. The 
first event will be a charity cake sale at lunchtime on Wednesday 8th November, held in the 
covered patio area. The entrance will be by the G10 drama studio only. Please encourage 
students to attend and bring cakes – details in the student bulletin. Money will be donated to 
the Red Cross / Red Crescent.  More details of their appeal can be found here: Israel and 
Occupied Palestinian Territory Appeal (redcross.org.uk)  



Thank you to Ms Siddiqui and Ms Ahmed and all those who have organised Friday prayers on 
the 10th November to pray for peace. This event is open to staff and students of all faiths or 
none who would like to support, pray or reflect.  
RAAC:  
I wrote to you at the start of term to reassure you following Stella Creasy MP’s statement about 
RAAC and WSFG in parliament.  You might remember that her speech criticised the DfE for not 
having accurate information about the RAAC situation in schools.  She went on to explain that 
despite RAAC being removed from WSFG in 2020, and the council repeatedly advising the DfE 
of this, we were still named on one of their lists.  
I wanted to write to reassure you again that as a result of the Council's survey, any RAAC was 
removed in 2020 and works were undertaken to ensure that the building was safe.  
Waltham Forest Council has been proactive in surveying the schools it holds responsibility for 
and paying for the necessary works, including at WSFG.  Due to national incidents in regard to 
RAAC failure in 2018, the Council commissioned a programme of surveys for the schools within 
their estate. This highlighted that RAAC was present in the upper floor of the humanities block 
in Walthamstow School for Girls and was in poor condition. Some parents will remember that 
during the works we had temporary classrooms for our year 8 students whilst a contractor 
undertook the roof replacement. All RAAC was removed and works were completed by 
December, 2020.    
Since my last letter, the DfE conducted an additional survey and wrote to us to confirm that no 
RAAC was identified in the building.  
Parking on Church Hill  
Please can we ask that parents do not park on Church Hill.  Several of our neighbours are 
concerned about pollution from cars idling nearby and how dangerous this is for pedestrians, 
including our girls.  Please respect our physical and social environment and do not collect 
students from near the school.  
Eyelashes and acrylic nails  
Thank you to parents for your fantastic support with uniform, especially blazers and lanyards.  I 
would like to ask for your support on two other issues: eyelashes and acrylic nails.  Could you 
please ensure that students do not wear false strip/ stick-on eyelashes and do not have lash 
extensions.  Could you please also ensure that students do not have acrylic nail extensions as 
they will be asked to cut them down for health and safety reasons.    
As a reminder, here are some infographics which explain what is and is not acceptable in terms 
of nail length: 



 

 
Thank you for your support.  
Wishing you all a relaxing weekend.  
Helen Marriott 

Art Trip to The Courtauld Gallery 
Just before half term, a group of year 11 Art students went on an evening trip to The Courtauld 
Gallery to see an exhibition of paintings by the black, British artist Claudette Johnson. We had 
the gallery almost to ourselves for over an hour and the students made some fantastic drawings. 



Claudette Johnson's work is inspiring in its scale, subject matter, confidence and use of mixed 
media. We hope to see some great responses in the GCSE coursework as a result.  
N Hepworth 
Art Teacher 

 



 



 



 



 



 



Black History Month - Maths Game 

 
During the month of October, Year 7 students learnt how to play the African boardgame Oware. 
They also learnt the numbers in Swahili through algebra. 
Here are some quotes and photos from the students: 

During my time learning how to play Oware, I have enjoyed my maths lessons so much! I 
enjoyed learning the game because the rules were quite simple where players move 

anticlockwise around the board and collect beans by capturing. You start with 4 beans in each 
hole and to capture you must land in a hole on the opposite side and there must be 2 or 3 
beans in that hole. Playing this game has been such fun and I have won 3 times. I am very 

pleased with my progress. 

Anniah G 7F 

Oware is a fun African board game of strategy, where you aim to capture at least half of the 
seeds to win. There are many versions of this game and different African countries use different 

names and have slightly different rules, but they are all enjoyable. For Black History Month it 
was a great opportunity to learn the Ghanaian version, and we all look forward to having even 

more opportunities next year and for the years to come. 

Aminah C 7F 

Oware is such a great game. I felt it was a great experience and made a change from doing our 
usual maths work for an hour or two. The rules were simple and easy to understand. We had an 

Oware tournament and it was LOTS of fun! 



Aya F 7F 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Faculty News  

Art 

Artwork of Student 
Mixed media Artwork inspired by Nigerian-American artist Nijideka Akunyili Crosby by Year 9 
student Sara Messaoudi. 

 
Student's Work in The Courtauld Gallery Exhibition 
Rain Wolfe in Year 11 has been selected for a prestigious exhibition at The Courtauld Gallery, 
with her piece that responds to Eduard Manet's painting, The Bar at The Folies Bergeres. Rain 
made a mask and a powerful installation ( which she photographed).  Both the photograph and 
mask are displayed as part of Reworking Manet, at The Courtauld Gallery from now until Feb 
18th 2024. Here is a picture of the mask and photograph Rain made, and an extract from the 
accompanying text that she wrote. Congratulations Rain , this is a fantastic acheivement! 

Manet’s barmaid was painted with an emotionless expression that frustrated critics of his time. 
I chose to represent this perceived indifference in the form of a physical mask. When I look at 

the painting, I see a way of interpreting Suzon’s features not as indifferent, but a carefully 
arranged ‘mask’ she wears so as not to attract attention. Perhaps Suzon is not indifferent to the 

man in the reflection but on her guard against him. Such a ‘mask’ has long been worn by 
women in the service industry where friendliness can too often be mistaken for invitation. Her 
mask may be a measure of protection and also a resistance against her audience and painter. 



 
Christmas Card Competition 2023 



 



 

LRC  - Learning Resource Centre 

Christmas Craft Fair 2023 



 

Spread some Book Joy in this Christmas! 



 

10 Benefits of Reading 

 
1. Mental Stimulation - The brain is a muscle which needs exercise to keep it strong and healthy, 
so the phrase “use it or lose it” is apt when it comes to your mind.   
2. Stress Reduction - Stress slips away when you lose yourself in a great story.   
3. Knowledge - Everything you read fills your head with new bits of information. The more 
knowledge you have, the better-equipped you are to tackle any challenge you’ll ever face.  



4. Vocabulary Expansion - The more words you read, will lead you to use them in your everyday 
speech. Being articulate and well-spoken helps you to speak with self-confidence and increase 
your self-esteem.   
5. Memory Improvement - When reading a book, you have to remember characters, their 
backgrounds, ambitions, history and sub-plots. Every new memory you create forges new 
synapses (brain pathways) and strengthens existing ones, which assists in short-term memory 
recall.   
6. Stronger Analytical Thinking Skills – Solving a mystery before finishing the book, means that 
you were using your critical and analytical thinking skills.   
7. Improved Focus and Concentration - When you read a book, all your attention is focused on 
the story—the rest of the world just falls away and you become involved in the world of the 
story.   
8. Better Writing Skills - Reading expands your vocabulary: published, well-written work has a 
positive effect on writing and writing styles of authors will influence your own work.   
9. Tranquility - Relaxing with a book, creates a feeling of inner peace and tranquility.   
10. Free Entertainment - You do not have to buy books, for low-budget entertainment, you can 
visit your school or local library and it is free.   
There’s a reading genre for every literate person on the planet and something to capture your 
curiosity and imagination. Step away from your computer for a little while, crack open a book, 
and replenish your soul for a little while.  
Ms Kelly, LRC  

TRY SOMETHING NEW AND JOIN YOUR LOCAL LIBRARY 

You can join your local library online. Books and activities are free and there are also computers 
for you to use.  
Just click on to the following link - https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/libraries  
Ms Kelly, LRC 

Focus of the Fortnight 
30th October - 10th November 
The Focus is 
Student Use of Toilets during Lessons 

• Remember – lessons are for learning. 
• You will be allowed out of a lesson to go to the toilet in emergency circumstances only 

and at the discretion of your teacher. 
• If your teacher allows you to go to the toilet, you will be given a bathroom lanyard as 

permission to leave the classroom. 
• Do NOT ask to leave the lesson to get a drink of water or fill your water bottle etc. as 

this will not be allowed. 



• If you have a toilet pass you need to show this to your teacher before leaving the 
classroom. 

• Do not use an access toilet unless you have agreed and written permission to do so. 

Global Alliance Calendar 

Global Alliance Calendar - November - by the students of 7G 

 



 

 



 
recipe for nachos - Search (bing.com) 

 



 

 



 

 
Read the UNESCO Director General’s Full Statement Here 
Message from Ms Audrey Azoulay, Director-General of UNESCO, on the occasion of World 
Philosophy Day, 17 November 2022 - UNESCO Digital Library 



 

 



 
https://www.un.org/en/observances/International-day-of-solidarity-with-the-palestinian-
people 

 



 
Diwali on the Square 2023 | London City Hall 
Diwali 2023 London | Event at the National Maritime Museum (rmg.co.uk) 

 
Pakistani Truck Art - Craft Workshop | Newham Libraries (mylibrary.digital) 



Global Book Club 
Parents - if you have a spare copy of the Book Club book and are willing to lend it to the 
school, please pass it to your child to pass to Mr Caps. This will help to support more students 
in reading and joining the club. Please make sure to clearly label the book so that it can be 
returned to you after the Book Club has had its meeting. Thanks very much. 
Mr Caps 
The School's Global Book Club Autumn read 2023: 
10 minutes 38 seconds in this strange world – Elif Shafak 

 

'In the first minute following her death, Tequila Leila's consciousness began to ebb, slowly and 
steadily, like a tide receding from the shore...' 

For Leila, each minute after her death recalls a sensuous memory: spiced goat stew, sacrificed 
by her father to celebrate the birth of a yearned-for son; bubbling vats of lemon and sugar to 
wax women's legs while men are at prayer; the cardamom coffee she shares with a handsome 



student in the brothel where she works. Each fading memory brings back the friends she made 
in her bittersweet life - friends who are now desperately trying to find her . . .  
Copies are now available from Mr Caps in S10.  
Meeting to discuss the book: Tuesday 7th Nov 2023. 
Mr Caps 

WSfG PE Extra- Curricular Timetable 

 



Enrichment Programme Autumn Term 2023-2024 

 

Parent and Carer Information  

Term Dates 2023 - 2024 



 



School Calendar 

Key Dates of the Autumn Term: 
Monday 13th November – Friday 1st December – Year 11 mock examinations  
Thursday 30th November - Year 10 Parents evening  
Thursday 7th December - Presentation Evening   
Wednesday 20th December - Student Christmas Lunch  
Friday 22nd December – last day of winter term  

Viewing Homework Tasks through Go4schools 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We will be starting from this week setting homework tasks for students through our 
Go4Schools system. We have decided to move to this new system in response to parental 
feedback on being able to track and monitor homework set more easily. Those parents and 
carers with children in Years 8-11 should already have access to Go4schools, as we were using it 
as our system for sending out student assessment reports. Once you login into the system the 
Homework section of main homepage should start to display the various homework tasks being 
set by the various subject teachers. 
Parents and carers of Year 7 students should have received login information on how to access 
Go4Schools via our Data Team this week. If you have any problems registering your login details, 
accessing the system or general feedback about the Go4Schools system, please do let us know 
by contacting the school via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
Many Thanks, 
Mr Jalil 
Business Manager 

Parental support required for misuse of Social Media Apps 

Dear year 7 parents and carers, 
Year 7 students have had a fantastic start as a whole to secondary life and I am really proud of 
them. However, there are issues stemming from misuse of social media at home cascading 
into school life. Mean and unkind words exchanged in group chats creating unnecessary 
arguments at break and lunch times. 
Please we need your help and support! Although I understand how challenging it can be for 
parents and carers to support their children when it comes to using social media, a year 7 child 
is 11 or 12 and therefore should NOT be on social media.  



Please read the age restrictions for social media apps document I shared with you in our 
transition evening meeting (attached to this message). 
Please monitor your child's use of social media and delete all age restricted apps from their 
devices. They are too young and vulnerable to handle the dangers of social media. I have 
included an online safety document, which includes tips that can assist you in this 
endeavour (read attached online safety tips document). 
Please protect them and keep them safe from existing and yet to be revealed online dangers. 
In addition, to support you and your child the school will: 

• Continue, through PSHE and assemblies, to educate students of the dangers of 
inappropriate use of the internet 

• Continue to monitor the use of any form of ICT in normal school hours and the use of 
the school email system at all times, and will deal with anything deemed inappropriate 

• Refer anything that we believe could be defined as, or could potentially lead to, a Child 
Protection issue to the appropriate external agencies 

• Continue to support parents with advice on how to tackle inappropriate use either by 
their own child or others 

However,  if you choose to let them use age-inappropriate apps outside of school hours, the 
school will not be held responsible for any fallouts resulting from such activities. 
Please do not hesitate to contact us using the emails below if you have any questions, 
comments or concerns. 
Thank you so much for your crucial support on this matter. 
Ms Desbenoit (Head of Year 7) 



 



 



 



 



 

Information about Personal, Social and Health Education 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
In term two of PSHE students will study a scheme of learning that focuses on the importance of 
respectful, healthy and caring relationships. This curriculum follows Government statutory 
guidance. We hope we share with you the view that being taught about relationships by adults 



who value respectful and healthy relationships is preferable than learning from the internet and 
peers.  
We hope you find this quote from the Government RSE guidance reassuring:  
The aim of RSE is to give young people the information they need to help them develop healthy, 
nurturing relationships of all kinds, not just intimate relationships. It should enable them to 
know what a healthy relationship looks like and what makes a good friend, a good colleague 
and a successful marriage or other type of committed relationship. It should also cover 
contraception, developing intimate relationships and resisting pressure to have sex (and not 
applying pressure). It should teach what is acceptable and unacceptable behaviour in 
relationships.   
This will help pupils understand the positive effects that good relationships have on their mental 
wellbeing, identify when relationships are not right and understand how such situations can be 
managed.  
Effective RSE does not encourage early sexual experimentation. It should teach young people to 
understand human sexuality and to respect themselves and others. It enables young people to 
mature, build their confidence and self-esteem and understand the reasons for delaying sexual 
activity. Effective RSE also supports people, throughout life, to develop safe, fulfilling and 
healthy sexual relationships, at the appropriate time.   
The Government guidance is also clear about the rights of parents and carers to withdraw their 
child.  These are outlined below:  
Can parents withdraw their children from school Healthy Relationships and Sexual 
Education?  
The Children and Social Work Act 2017 brought about some important changes in relation to 
parental rights to withdraw children from school RSE:   

• Parents are not able to withdraw their child from Relationships Education in primary 
school or secondary school.  

• Maintained primary schools are required to teach National Curriculum science, which 
includes some elements of sex education. Parents do not have a right to withdraw from 
this.   

• At secondary school level parents will be able to withdraw their child from sex 
education (other than the sex education which sits in the National Curriculum as part of 
science in maintained schools).    

• However, a child will also have a right to opt into sex education from their 15th birthday 
(specifically three academic terms before they turn 16).   

• Schools will continue to be required to publish policies on these subjects for parents, 
and statutory guidance will continue to set out that schools should consult parents on 
those policies to ensure they are feeding in their views.   

We are not able therefore to withdraw your child from all PSHE lessons but only those 
specifically related to sex education, and, if this is the case, we will let you know specifically 
which lessons these are and on which dates.  
If you wish to withdraw your daughter specifically from the lessons on sex education, you will 
need to complete the request form in the policy, on this link and to address this to the 
headteacher, Ms Helen Marriott.  



We will then contact you to discuss which lessons this applies to for your daughter this 
academic year.  
Please note that these dates are subject to change 

Parent Governor at Walthamstow School for Girls 

I am honoured to serve as a Parent Governor at Walthamstow School for Girls, and I would like 
to take this opportunity to introduce myself. My name is Kelly Broderick, and I am not only a 
parent of a year 7 student here but also, I have roots here as my younger sister attended this 
school over 20 years ago. I am also a deeply committed to the school's vision and the success of 
our children. 
As a Parent Governor, my goal is to ensure that our school continues to provide the best 
possible education for our children. I am passionate about fostering a positive learning 
environment, maintaining open lines of communication, and working strategically with the 
school's leadership to drive improvements. 

 

Behaviour Flowchart 



 

 

 



 

 

Student Absences 

When reporting a student absence, please call the school absence line or text message in 
before 9am on the day of the absence. Kindly do not email the school to report this. Due to 
the high volume emails received, we cannot guarantee your notification will be seen and 
actioned before absence text messages are sent. 
Thank you for your cooperation 

Emergency School Closures or Severe Weather 

In the event of an emergency school closure, the decision on whether the school stays open will 
be taken by the Headteacher after carrying out a risk assessment.  



In the event of severe weather, the school will remain open when possible. 
Information about any closure will be available on the school's website:   
www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
by phone:   
020 8509 9446   
or via a text message   
We aim to send text messages to parents and carers, although there are sometimes delays in 
getting these messages through promptly, so please check the school’s website for up to date 
information.   
Please ensure that the School Office has on record up to date addresses and telephone 
numbers, including a mobile number and the person to contact in the case of a student 
emergency.   
It is essential that the school has at least one land line and a mobile number. 

Blazers 

All students need to wear blazers at all times. You must come through the school gates at the 
start of the day wearing your blazer. If you are not wearing it you will be asked to put it on by 
the member of SLT on gate duty or the Head of Faculty on late gate. 
Blazers must always be worn whilst moving around the building. If you are hot in a classroom 
and would like to remove your blazer you should ask permission from the member of staff 
delivering the lesson before doing so. If you are leaving the classroom for any reason you need 
to put your blazer on. 
At the end of each lesson your teacher will check everyone has their blazer on before dismissing 
you. 
If you are not wearing your blazer around the building you will receive a behaviour point. If you 
forget your blazer and leave it at home you will also receive a behaviour point. 

Mobile Phones 

Dear Parent/Carers, 
At WSfG we are aware that a number of you require your children to carry a mobile phone 
when on the journey to and from school for safety. To this end the school makes provision for 
your child to secure her mobile phone in the school office at the start of the day and collect it at 
the end of the day. 
Children are NOT allowed to carry their phones with them during the school day and if they do, 
they run the risk of it being confiscated if it is seen or heard.  
The confiscation period lasts for 48 hours and during that time you will be contacted by the 
school office to make arrangements to collect the phone from school. 



Please make it clear to your child that they cannot keep their phone on their person during the 
school day and that if it is confiscated it inconveniences you as the famIly in a number of ways. 
Thank you for your support 
Ms Pratt 
Assistant Headteacher Designated Safeguarding Lead 

iPads 

It has come to our attention that some students are bringing their own iPads into school.  This 
is a potential safeguarding concern.  Please be aware that if we find students using their own 
iPads, they will be confiscated for 48 hours and parents will be asked to collect, as we do with 
mobile phones. 

Student Detentions 

This year the late detentions and uniform/chewing gum detentions will take 
place during a Wednesday lunchtime. Tutors will read out the detention list during registration 
on Monday or Tuesday morning. Students will also receive a reminder note on Wednesday 
morning. Students should report directly to their allocated room at 12:30pm.  
If students do not attend their detention they will be set an extended SLT detention after 
school that week and parents/carers will be contacted. 
Here is a reminder of the detention categories this year: 
Late twice in one week = 30 minutes detention 
Late three + times in one week = 60 minute detention 
Chewing gum = 30 minute detention 
3 x no lanyard = 30 minute detention 
3 x no blazer = 30 minute detention 
3 x no school shoes = 30 minute detention 
3 x no planner = 30  minute detention 
Ms Warren 
Assistant Headteacher Pastoral and Well Being 

Pupil Premium and Free School Meals 

Dear parents/carers  
Pupil Premium and Free School Meals   



If your child is eligible for ‘free school meals’ and you register them for this, our school will 
receive extra funding called ‘pupil premium’. We use this extra money to improve the 
educational provision and resources at the school.    
What is pupil premium funding?   
Pupil premium funding from the government is given to schools to help students reach their full 
potential, regardless of their background or financial situation. It’s provided for students who:   

• are registered for free school meals; or  
• have been registered for free school meals at any point in the past 6 years; or  
• are, or have been, in care; or  
• have parents in the armed forces.  

At Walthamstow School for Girls we get an extra £985 for every eligible pupil who is registered 
for free school meals. This extra money could make a real difference to the quality of education 
we offer.   
For example, we’ve previously used pupil premium funding for:   

• Educational provision/resources  
• Academic interventions  
• Wellbeing and self-esteem building interventions  

Is my child eligible for free school meals?   
Your child might be eligible if you access:   

• Income Support   
• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance or Income-related Employment and Support 

Allowance   
• Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999   
• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit   
• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an 

annual gross income of no more than £16,190)   
• Working Tax Credit run-on   
• Universal Credit, provided you have an annual net earned income not exceeding £7,400 

(£616.67 per month)   
Your child might also be eligible if you’re in a household with no recourse to public funds 
(NRPF), subject to a maximum income threshold. This is for children of:  
Zambrano and Chen carers (non-EEA nationals caring for a British citizen residing in the UK)   

• British National (Overseas) passport holders   
• Spousal visa, work visa, or student visa holders   
• Those with no immigration status   
• Families with a right to remain in the UK under Article 8 of the European Convention of 

Human Rights   
• Families receiving support under Section 17 of the Children Act 1989 who are subject to 

a no recourse to public funds restriction   
• Certain failed asylum seekers supported under Section 4 of the Immigration and Asylum 

Act 1999      
Does my child have to eat the free school meals?   



No.  Students who are registered for free school meals don’t have to eat them. If you’re eligible 
but you want your child to have packed lunches you should still register because the school will 
receive the funding which can support your child in other ways.    
How do I register?   
You only need to register once at the school.    
To register, please visit Free school meals | London Borough of Waltham Forest  
More information  
For more information about pupil premium go to our website, which contains details of how 
the pupil premium has been spent in the past academic year and how it will be spent this year.  

Career Information Sessions for Parents and Carers 

As a parent or carer, you undoubtedly want the best for your child, and that includes their 
education and future career. So why not join one of our career information sessions and find 
out the educational and career opportunities available for your children. 
With so many options and pathways available, it can be overwhelming to navigate the many 
decisions that come with helping your child prepare for their future. That’s why we’re excited 
to invite you to our online information sessions about education and career pathways. 
These sessions are designed to provide parents with valuable information and resources to help 
guide their child’s post-16 education and career journey. 
Additional dates and sectors will be added over the coming months so please check regularly 
for updates. 
To book your place please visit our website: www.capitalccg.ac.uk/events/careers-events 

Bedrock Learning 

 



 

Creating a Bedrock Guardian Account 



 
To create your Bedrock Guardian Account:                                                                
1: Visit app.bedrocklearning.org                                                                                    
2: Click on ‘Guardian/Teacher’ tab.                                                                             
3: Complete the form and enter: 2f7eb288                                                             
4: Check your email for your password, and log in.                                                    
Your child’s username is:                                                                                              
Your child’s password is:                                                                                              
You will find a parent guide via: bedrocklearning.org     

Year 9 Bedrock Learners 

For Year 9 students who have access to Bedrock, it is important to log in regularly at home. As 
you are preparing for your GCSE’s you will have access to learning that will support you before 
you enter Year 10.  
What is the Bedrock Library? 
All learners can access this section, no matter which Block of content they are working on.  It is 
suitable for all readers and abilities and is designed to stretch and challenge your vocabulary 
knowledge.  
Go to “My Content” and then from the LIBRARY button of the vocabulary curriculum area you 
will find the activities. 
The whole family can join in to support your learning.  
Your guardians can support you when they create an account. You can use the activities and 
words on Bedrock around the home and share your knowledge with other family members. 
If you would like to know more about Bedrock and how it can support you, log on to  
To prepare for next year, you can log on to this section of Bedrock. This will give you access to 
the GCSE Jekyll & Hyde unit and the vocabulary used within a variety of different literacy texts - 
giving you the opportunity to prepare for the unseen element of future exams. You can still use 
Bedrock over the summer holidays, giving you a head start on your next year's learning. 



Supporting your child at home - Bedrock Learning 

Bedrock students attend a lesson once every two weeks. Students should also be logging on 
regularly at home, ideally ‘little and often’ having the greatest impact. Bedrock is designed to 
support students up to G.C.S.E. level and give them the language they need to support their 
learning. 
Students have been given letters to take home with passwords for creating a Bedrock Parent 
account. Once you have signed on, you will then be sent weekly updates on how well your child 
is doing and be able to view the topic that they are working on.  
Log in to your Bedrock parent account. 
Use your dashboard to see which Block and Topic your child child is currently working 
through on Bedrock. 
We recommend starting with the prompts for the Block your child is currently working 
through. 
Here is an example of words used in a lesson; 

 
Please contact the school if you have problems with logging on at home or would like to know 
more about how you can support your child with literacy and reading.  
Ms Kelly, LRC. 

 

Community Events  

Latest news from Capital City College Group (CCCG) 

Coffee Mornings 
Capital City College Group (CCCG) is excited to host a series of informative and engaging coffee 
mornings exclusively designed for careers advisors and careers leads working with young 
people. 
These coffee mornings present a wonderful opportunity for you to broaden your professional 
network, gain valuable insights into our wide array of courses, and experience a firsthand tour 
of our state-of-the-art Centres. 



During these sessions, you will have the chance to connect with fellow advisors, fostering 
connections that can lead to collaborative opportunities and the sharing of best practices. We 
believe that by bringing together like-minded professionals, we can collectively enhance our 
ability to guide and support students in their career journeys. 
The coffee mornings also serves as a platform to showcase the impressive range of courses 
offered by CCCG. By attending, you will gain valuable insights into the unique opportunities 
available to your students and how our courses can help them achieve their academic and 
professional goals. 
To ensure that as many professionals as possible benefit from this event, we kindly encourage 
you to share the details with colleagues in your network who might also be interested in 
attending. Together, we can create a vibrant community of careers advisors committed to 
fostering educational success and facilitating students' seamless transition into their desired 
professions. 
Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact 
us at schoolliaison@capitalccg.ac.uk. 
We look forward to seeing you at this exciting event! 
Tuesday 14th November 9-11am 

• City and Islington College – Sixth Form Centre, Angel 
• Register Here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/careers-advisor-coffee-morning-angel-

centre-tickets-744092900897?aff=oddtdtcreator 
Tuesday 21st November 9-11am 

• Westminster Kingsway College – Kings Cross Centre 
• Register Here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/careers-advisor-coffee-morning-kings-

cross-centre-tickets-746054377727?aff=oddtdtcreator 
Career Information Sessions for Parents and Carers 
As a parent or carer, you undoubtedly want the best for your child, and that includes their 
education and future career. So why not join one of our career information sessions and find 
out the educational and career opportunities available for your children. 
With so many options and pathways available, it can be overwhelming to navigate the many 
decisions that come with helping your child prepare for their future. That’s why we’re excited 
to invite you to our online information sessions about education and career pathways. 
These sessions are designed to provide parents with valuable information and resources to help 
guide their child’s post-16 education and career journey. 
Additional dates and sectors will be added over the coming months so please check regularly 
for updates. 
To book your place please visit our website: www.capitalccg.ac.uk/events/careers-events 
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